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CHRISTMAS NEWSLETTER 

15th December 1992 

Dear Residents 

Following the Extraordinary Meeting held on 30th September 
1992. I thought it an ideal opportunity to update you on the 
current situation regarding the building and anticipated 
repairs and redecoration programme. 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 

Painting of the interior of both blocks has now started. It 
is proposed that all doors will be finished in a burgundy 
gloss with brass numbering and letter boxes. Door knockers 
are at the discretion of the Leaseholders but would require 
to be in accordance with the standard decoration. Hall ways 
are to be emulsioned in white with a shade of rose. 
Surrounds and skirting boards will be white. Any plaster work 
which is substandard is being made good. 

ROOF 

Planning permission is soon to be agreed for some extra units 
and a pitched roof. No detail is currently available as to 
specifications or date of commencement. It is hoped that work 
will start during 1993/94 a plan proposed "New Look" will 
follow in January. 

DOUBLE GLAZING 

Negotiations are currently ongoing with regard to replacing 
the wooden windows with double glazing. You will be advised 
of progress as and when I know. 

PARKING NORTH BLOCK 

A temporary system of access control is to be installed in 
the near future. Visitors to display No of flat being visited 
please state whether to north or south block, and do park 
sensibly in the relevant park ! 



RECARPETING 

It is anticipated that recarpeting will take place on 
completion of the redecorating a colour will be selected 
which will match the new interior decoration. 

SECURITY 

You will all recall the concern caused as a result of the 
fire during the afternoon and evening of the 5th October 
1992. Well it would appear that Pavilion Court has been 
singled out again !! This time, on the evening of 24th 
November 1992. May I once again remind you to be vigilant of 
strangers in the block and to report anything suspicious 
immediately. It is in all our interests and safety to close 
doors on entering or leaving the building. Please do so !1 
Do not leave any items in the corridors or middle rooms. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

I can assure you all that any letters or "notes" which are 
posted through my letter box are actioned but I am afraid 
that, I do not have the time to enter into correspondence 
with each one. Please allow some little time for a response 
from the managing agents and not bombard me with unnecessary 
demands for follow up action. 

I have also wri~ten to the Freeholders on behalf of the 
Residents Association advising them that urgent action must 
be taken to remove the rowdy element of Tenants in Sub-let 
flats. I am pleased to say that the Freeholders have agreed 
with my request and are writing to the Leaseholders of Sublet 
flats informing them of the new rules. 

Having got that off my chest, I will finish with the hope 
that you all have a safe and Merry Christmas and that the 
coming year will improve your "lot". 

I look forward to seeing more of you at our next meeting, the 
details of which will be forwarded in the New Year, together 
with the minutes from the previous meeting. 

WORK CURRENTLY IN PROGRESS 

DECORATION 

Plasterwork and woodwork to be made good, all walls to be 
emulsioned all woodwork (except windows at present) to be 
glossed. Brass furniture to be fitted to all doors. 

FIRE SAFETY 

Extra fire doors to be added in the North Block, smoke alarms 
throughout the Blocks. New luminous fire signs throughout 
the blocks. Fire Extinguishers on each floor. 



DAMP 

certain flats on the ground floor to have new damp course 
injected. Inspection of Lintels above windows which is felt 
to be the cause of must the damp problems. 

LIGHTING 

Sensors to be fitted to external lights, dark corridors to 
have push button facility. 

GENERAL 

outside stairs to north block to be rendered and painted. 
Fencing to be replaced between the Burstin Hotel and Pavilion 
Court. Guttering to be cleared out and cages put on. New 
Guttering and soak away to be fitted to porch in North Block. 
Please note work is due to start shortly on the fire damaged 
section in the centre of the two blocks. 

Yours faithfully 

B P Rogers 
Chairman 
Pavilion Court Residents Association 

N.B 
Since this letter was written there has been a further three 
fires. Baron Estates Management are in the process of 
increasing security and safety in the block. A full 
investigation is being carried out as to the cause. 


